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 TO: CHAIR AND MEMBERS 

COMMUNITY PROTECTIVE SERVICES COMMITTEE 
MEETING ON NOVEMBER 5, 2019 

 
 FROM: SCOTT STAFFORD 

MANAGING DIRECTOR OF PARKS AND RECREATION 

 
SUBJECT: FOLLOW UP INFORMATION REPORT - 

PARKS WINTER GARBAGE COLLECTION  

 
 

RECOMMENDATION 

 
That, on the recommendation of the Managing Director, Parks & Recreation, the Parks 
Winter Garbage Collection Program and enhanced service options described herein BE 
RECEIVED for information in response to a request for additional information regarding 
winter garbage collection in City parks.  

 

PREVIOUS REPORTS PERTINENT TO THIS MATTER 

 
August 13, 2019 Community and Protective Services Committee report on the current 

winter garbage collection system and the issues and costs to have 
year-round full garbage service in parks. 

 
 

BACKGROUND 

 
Purpose 
 
The purpose of this report is to provide Council with a response to the following Resolution 
from the August 13, 2019 Community & Protective Services meeting:  

 
the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to report back to the Community and 
Protective Services Committee, at a future meeting, with respect to a list of parks 
within the City of London that currently have garbage pick-up during the winter and a 
list of parks that are close to roadways, trails or community centres that would be 
more easily serviced. 
 

Current sites with winter garbage collection 
 
The City of London collects garbage through the “winter”. The winter season begins mid-
October and runs until mid-April when staffing levels in parks are reduced from about 225 
staff mid-August to 6 by November 1. Each winter, approximately 260 cans are placed in 
143 parks City-wide, where City pick-up trucks can easily access the location. Please see 
Appendix “A” for the list of parks with garbage cans. 
 
After a successful pilot test last winter, staff are arranging for 20 additional small containers 
(designed for dog waste only) to be installed this fall at high use parks across the City. This 
enhancement can be accommodated within current Operations budget. 
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Sites that additional cans could be placed 
 
Winter garbage collection comes with additional time to provide the service and with on-
going issues with can pick-up, due to snow and ice around, on and in cans due to normal 
winter weather conditions. Placing additional cans in parks is possible without incurring 
additional costs for snow plowing or alternative equipment acquisitions. These locations 
would generally be at secondary park entrances at the street frontage. See Appendix “B” 
for a list of 100 potential garbage can locations. 
 

 FINANCIAL 

 
There would be additional staffing costs to increase the current level of service, depending 
on the number of cans. For example, 100 additional cans (38% increase) would increase 
the staffing level by one person for the “winter” season (26 weeks) and require an additional 
truck rental over those months. Total cost of the enhanced service would be approximately 
$45,000. 
 
Any full enhancement of the winter garbage service at this time would result in a 
comparable reduction in the summer parks operations service area to redirect the 
resources to the winter garbage collection increase in service level.  
 

 SUMMARY 
 
Staff recommends adding approximately 20 locations from Appendix “B” this upcoming 
winter and continue to look into different ways to deliver an enhanced “winter” season park 
garbage collection process to allow for additional sites. This could include but not be limited 
to the following: 

• A reduced frequency of current can pick up to allow for additional locations to be 
added. 

• Sensors placed in select cans to trial an automation notification of full cans. 
• Utilize smaller litter containers that discourage dumping of household waste. 
• Establish recycling opportunities in conjunction with waste containers. 
• Further investigate the sharing of resources and staff from other service areas. 
• Reduction in summer services in the parks operations area to allow for the 

resources to be redirected to the winter garbage collection. 
• Monitor and add additional small dog waste containers. 
• Promotional campaign to inform residents to utilize curbside collection for their 

household waste 
 
 
PREPARED BY: 

 
RECOMMENDED BY: 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

ANDREW MACPHERSON 
DIVISION MANAGER, 
PARKS PLANNING & DESIGN 

SCOTT STAFFORD 
MANAGING DIRECTOR, PARKS AND 
RECREATION 
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APPENDIX A 

EXISTING SITES FOR PARK GARBAGE CANS 
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APPENDIX B 

POSSIBLE SITES FOR ADDED GARBAGE CANS 
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